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(http://www.usitc.gov). The public 
record for this investigation may be 
viewed on the Commission’s electronic 
docket (EDIS) at http://edis.usitc.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
investigation was instituted by the 
Commission on June 3, 2004, based on 
a complaint filed by Trend Micro Inc. 
(‘‘Trend Micro’’) of Cupertino, 
California under section 337 of the 
Tariff Act of 1930, 19 U.S.C. 1337. 69 FR 
32044–45 (June 8, 2004). The complaint 
alleged violations of section 337 in the 
importation into the United States, the 
sale for importation into the United 
States, or the sale within the United 
States after importation of certain 
systems for detecting and removing 
computer viruses or worms, 
components thereof, and products 
containing same by reason of 
infringement of claims 1–22 of U.S. 
Patent No. 5,623,600 (‘‘the ‘600 patent’’). 
The notice of investigation named 
Fortinet, Inc., of Sunnyvale, California 
(‘‘Fortinet’’) as the sole respondent. 

On May 9, 2005, the ALJ issued his 
final ID in this investigation finding a 
violation of section 337 based on his 
findings that claims 4, 7, 8, and 11–15 
of the ‘600 patent are not invalid or 
unenforceable, and are infringed by 
respondent’s products. On July 8, 2005, 
the Commission issued notice that it 
had determined not to review the ALJ’s 
final ID on violation, thereby finding a 
violation of section 337. 70 FR 40731 
(July 14, 2005). The Commission also 
requested briefing on the issues of 
remedy, the public interest, and 
bonding. Id. Submissions on the issues 
of remedy, the public interest, and 
bonding were filed by all parties. On 
August 8, 2005, the Commission 
terminated the investigation, and issued 
a limited exclusion order and a cease 
and desist order covering respondent’s 
systems for detecting and removing 
computer viruses or worms, 
components thereof, and products 
containing same that infringe claims 4, 
7, 8, and 11–15 of the ‘600 patent. 

On September 13, 2005, complainant 
Trend Micro filed a complaint for 
enforcement of the Commission’s 
remedial orders. On October 7, 2005, the 
Commission determined to institute a 
formal enforcement proceeding to 
determine whether Fortinet was in 
violation of the Commission’s cease and 
desist order issued in the investigation 
and what, if any, enforcement measures 
were appropriate. 70 FR 76076 
(December 22, 2005). 

On October 26, 2005, Fortinet filed a 
request for an advisory opinion under 
Commission rule 210.79, 19 CFR 210.79, 
that would declare that Fortinet’s anti- 

virus ‘‘FortiGate’’ products 
incorporating Fortinet’s newly 
redesigned anti-virus software does not 
infringe claims 4, 7, 8, and 11–15 of the 
‘600 patent and, therefore, is not 
covered by the Commission’s cease and 
desist and limited exclusion orders, 
issued on August 8, 2005. On December 
16, 2005, the Commission determined to 
institute an advisory opinion 
proceeding to determine whether 
Fortinet’s redesigned anti-virus software 
infringes the asserted claims of the ‘600 
patent. 

On January 11, 2006, the presiding 
ALJ consolidated the enforcement 
proceeding and advisory opinion 
proceeding. 

On December 16, 2005, Trend Micro 
moved for summary determination that 
Fortinet had violated sections III(B), 
III(D), and III(E) of the cease and desist 
order. On January 12, 2006, the ALJ 
issued an ID (Order No. 26) granting 
Trend Micro’s motion for summary 
determination that Fortinet violated 
section III(B) of the cease and desist 
order. On February 9, 2006, the 
Commission determined not to review 
Order No. 26. 

On December 21, 2005, Fortinet filed 
a request for an additional advisory 
opinion concerning the so-called 
Clearswift license, which it later 
withdrew on February 15, 2006. 

On January 27, 2006, Trend Micro and 
Fortinet entered into a settlement 
agreement that resolves their dispute 
before the Commission. On February 14, 
2006, Trend Micro and Fortinet filed a 
joint motion to terminate the 
consolidated proceedings on the basis of 
the settlement agreement. The joint 
motion included a petition to rescind 
the limited exclusion and cease and 
desist orders issued in the investigation, 
and a petition to vacate Order No. 26. 
On February 27, 2006, the Commission 
investigative attorney filed a response in 
support of the joint motion to terminate 
and in support of the joint petitions to 
rescind the limited exclusion and cease 
and desist orders and to vacate Order 
No. 26. 

On February 28, 2006, the ALJ issued 
an ID (Order No. 31) granting the joint 
motion to terminate the consolidated 
enforcement and advisory opinion 
proceedings based on the settlement 
agreement. The ALJ also recommended 
that the Commission rescind the limited 
exclusion order and cease and desist 
order issued in the investigation and 
vacate Order No. 26. No party petitioned 
for review of the ID. 

The Commission has determined not 
to review the subject ID granting the 
parties’ joint motion to terminate the 
consolidated enforcement and advisory 

opinion proceeding. Additionally, the 
Commission has determined that the 
parties’ settlement agreement satisfies 
the requirement of section 337(k) and 
Commission rule 210.76(a)(1), 19 CFR 
210.76(a)(1), for changed conditions of 
fact or law and has therefore issued an 
order rescinding the limited exclusion 
order and cease and desist order 
previously issued by the Commission in 
the underlying investigation. Finally, in 
view of specific terms in the settlement 
agreement, the Commission has 
determined to vacate Order No. 26. 

The authority for the Commission’s 
determination is contained in section 
337 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as 
amended (19 U.S.C. 1337), and in 
sections 210.42 and 210.76 of the 
Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (19 CFR 210.42 and 210.76). 

Issued: March 29, 2006. 
By order of the Commission. 

Marilyn R. Abbott, 
Secretary to the Commission. 
[FR Doc. 06–3215 Filed 4–3–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 7020–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Office of Community Oriented Policing 
Services; Agency Information 
Collection Activities: Revision of a 
Currently Approved Collection; 
Comments Requested 

ACTION: 30-day notice of information 
collection under review: COPS 
Extension Request Form. 

The Department of Justice (DOJ) 
Office of Community Oriented Policing 
Services (COPS) has submitted the 
following information collection request 
to the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review and approval in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995. The revision of 
a currently approved information 
collection is published to obtain 
comments from the public and affected 
agencies. 

The purpose of this notice is to allow 
for 30 days for public comment until 
May 4, 2006. This process is conducted 
in accordance with 5 CFR 1320.10. 

If you have comments especially on 
the estimated public burden or 
associated response time, suggestions, 
or need a copy of the proposed 
information collection instrument with 
instructions or additional information, 
please contact Rebekah Dorr, 
Department of Justice Office of 
Community Oriented Policing Services, 
1100 Vermont Avenue, NW., 
Washington, DC 20530. 
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Written comments and suggestions 
from the public and affected agencies 
concerning the proposed collection of 
information are encouraged. Your 
comments should address one or more 
of the following four points: 
—Evaluate whether the proposed 

collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

—Evaluate the accuracy of the agency’s 
estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

—Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

—Minimize the burden of the collection 
of information on those who are to 
respond, including through the use of 
appropriate automated, electronic, 
mechanical, or other technological 
collection techniques or other forms 
of information technology, e.g., 
permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of This Information 
Collection 

(1) Type of Information Collection: 
Revision of a Currently Approved 
Collection. 

(2) Title of the Form/Collection: COPS 
Extension Request Form. 

(3) Agency form number, if any, and 
the applicable component of the 
Department sponsoring the collection: 
None. U.S. Department of Justice Office 
of Community Oriented Policing 
Services. 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Primary: Law enforcement 
agencies that are recipients of COPS 
grants which are expiring within 90 
days of the date of the form. 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond/reply: It is estimated that 
approximately 2,700 respondents 
annually will complete the form within 
30 minutes. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: There are approximately 
1,350 burden hours associated with this 
collection. 

If additional information is required 
contact: Brenda E. Dyer, Department 
Clearance Officer, United States 
Department of Justice, Justice 
Management Division, Patrick Henry 
Building, Suite 1600, 601 D Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20530. 

Dated: March 21, 2006. 
Brenda E. Dyer, 
Department Clearance Officer, , Department 
of Justice. 
[FR Doc. 06–2904 Filed 4–3–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4410–AT–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Executive Office for Immigration 
Review 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Proposed Collection; 
Comments Requested 

AGENCY: 30-day notice of information 
collection under review: Notice of Entry 
of Appearance as Attorney or 
Representative Before the Board of 
Immigration Appeals (Form EOIR–27). 

The Department of Justice (DOJ), 
Executive Office for Immigration 
Review (EOIR) has submitted the 
following information collection request 
to the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review and approval in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995. The proposed 
information collection is published to 
obtain comments from the public and 
affected agencies. This proposed 
information collection was previously 
published in the Federal Register 
Volume 71, Number 22, page 5692 on 
February 2, 2006, allowing for a 60-day 
comment period. 

The purpose of this notice is to allow 
for an additional 30 days for public 
comment until May 4, 2006. This 
process is conducted in accordance with 
5 CFR 1320.10. 

Written comments and/or suggestions 
regarding the items contained in this 
notice, especially the estimated public 
burden and associated response time, 
should be directed to the Office of 
Management and Budget, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attention: Department of Justice Desk 
Officer, Washington, DC 20530. 
Additionally, comments also may be 
submitted to OMB via facsimile to (202) 
395–5806. Written comments and 
suggestions from the public and affected 
agencies concerning the proposed 
collection of information are 
encouraged. Your comments should 
address one or more of the following 
four points: 
—Evaluate whether the proposed 

collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
agency’s functions, including whether 
the information will have practical 
utility; 

—Evaluate the accuracy of the agency’s 
estimate of the burden of the 

proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

—Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

—Minimize the burden of the collection 
of information on those who are to 
respond, including through the use of 
appropriate automated, electronic, 
mechanical, or other technological 
collection techniques or other forms 
of information technology, e.g., 
permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of This Information 
Collection 

(1) Type of Information Collection: 
Revision of a currently approved 
collection. 

(2) Title of the Form/Collection: 
Notice of Entry of Appearance as 
Attorney or Representative Before the 
Board of Immigration Appeals. 

(3) Agency form number, if any, and 
the applicable component of the 
Department of Justice sponsoring the 
collection: Form Number: EOIR–27. 
Executive Office for Immigration 
Review, United States Department of 
Justice. 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Primary: Attorneys or qualified 
representatives notifying the Board of 
Immigration Appeals (Board) that they 
are representing an alien in immigration 
proceedings. Other: None. Abstract: 
This information collection is necessary 
to allow an attorney or qualified 
representative to notify the Board that 
he or she is representing an alien before 
the Board. 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond/reply: It is estimated that 
33,980 respondents will complete the 
form annually with an average of six 
minutes per response. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: There are an estimated 3,398 
total burden hours associated with this 
collection annually. 

If additional information is required, 
contact: Robert B. Briggs, Clearance 
Officer, United States Department of 
Justice, Justice Management Division, 
Policy and Planning Staff, Patrick Henry 
Building, Suite 1600, 601 D Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20530. 

Dated: March 17, 2006. 
Robert B. Briggs, 
Clearance Officer, United States Department 
of Justice. 
[FR Doc. 06–2805 Filed 4–3–06; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4410–30–M 
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